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PRESS RELEASE 

The Office of Inspector General together with the Connec�cut State Police Eastern 
District Major Crime Squad, the New London Police Department, and the New London State's 
Attorney's Office, are inves�ga�ng an officer-involved shoo�ng that occurred during the 
a�ernoon hours of November 26, 2023. 

On November 26, 2023, at approximately 1:52 p.m., New London police received a 
report of shots fired at the Americas Best Value Inn located at 380 Bayonet Street, New 
London.  Once at that address, police were directed to Room 259.  There, they spoke to a 
witness who stated that Christopher Nolan, an African American male age 42, came into the 
room and fired a round out of the room’s window at an uniden�fied party.  Police also learned 
that Nolan had fled to the adjacent Clarion Inn Hotel.   

New London officers commenced a room-by-room search of the Clarion Inn looking for 
Nolan.  Nolan was ul�mately located at Room 221.  An occupant of Room 221 allowed police 
to enter.  Once inside, officers observed Nolan pressed against the window in an apparent 
effort to escape so as to elude arrest.  Officers observed a gun in Nolan’s hand and when he 
turned toward them, Officer Joseph Not, Officer Annie Agnew, and Officer Seth  Bolduc fired 
their weapons.  Nolan sustained mul�ple gunshot wounds.  New London officers immediately 
rendered medical aid to Nolan.  Police recovered a revolver from the windowsill where Nolan 
had been standing. 

 Emergency Medical Services transported Nolan to Lawrence Memorial Hospital for 
treatment.  He was subsequently transfered to Yale New Haven Hospital in New Haven. 

    To view two por�ons of Officer Not’s body worn camera recordings, click here and here. 

The inves�ga�on is con�nuing.  

mailto:ROBERT.DEVLIN@CT.GOV
https://youtu.be/8Y1w_rbrE-Q
https://youtu.be/tO8FoTFOJpg



